

## Virginia MIRC <vamirc@mirc.virginia.gov>

## **New MIRC Comment**

1 message

Mon, Oct 14, 2013 at 2:41 PM

Reply-1 o:

To: vamirc@mirc.virginia.gov

First Name - Walter

Last Name - Hutchens

Organization Name - Tax payer

Comment -



## October 14, 2013

To: Members of MIRC charged with reviewing the potential for expanding Medicaid.

I am a 67 year old who has spent my entire life as a resident of Virginia and extremely proud of that fact.

My feelings concerning the potential for expanding Medicaid is \_ \_ \_ \_ NO.

The program is laden with fraud and is full of non-deserving users and a total lack of management and enforcement. I do not see any good reason to allocate more funds for a poorly conceived program.

The program badly needs reform and should not be expanding.

I feel Governor McDonnell's letter of March 5, 2013 to United States Secretary of Health and Human Services Kathleen Sebelius details legislative actions in the Commonwealth regarding the Medicaid program.